
 

 

Help Keep our Chapter Alive!  
 

Many of you who live in or near 

Pasadena and have attended our lunch 

meetings have said you enjoyed the 

speakers and programs we’ve presented 

and would like them to continue.  The 

free lunch and conversation are a bonus. 
 

However, these meetings don’t occur by 

magic.  It takes a little volunteer work to 

keep the wheels turning. 
 

Our chapter president has been handling 

most of these functions by himself in the 

past, but he is currently out of the picture. 
 

So, we hope you come to this February 

meeting so we can discuss options and 

possibilities on how to move forward this 

coming year. 
 

Did you know that RPEA was founded in 

1955, and Pasadena joined in 1958?  We 

are #007 (no relation to James Bond). 

Reservations Recommended 
 

Please call in your reservations by 

 Monday, February 12 
 

          Walter White 626-359-5805 
 

Or e-mail to wsquared@gte.net your 

reservation with “RPEA” in the subject line. 
 

Menu:  Unknown 
 

 

Valet Parking is available 
 

The valet entrance is the driveway just west 

of the main entrance at the front of Villa 

Gardens.  You may also park on the street or 

use public transportation.  But be aware that 

street parking has many restrictions. 

 

Public Transportation: 

MTA Bus Routes 180 or 485 

Pasadena ARTS Routes 20 or 40 

Metro A (Gold) Line - Lake Station 

 

 

Lunch and General Meeting 
 

Thursday, February 15, 2024 at 12:00 Noon 
 

Villa Gardens Retirement Community 
842 E. Villa Street, Pasadena 

Garden Room 
 

Lunch – Free to RPEA members + 1 guest 
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Past President’s Report 
By Walter White 

 

Our president, Larry Harsha, is still in care facilities 
resulting from his September injuries. While he is 
recovering, please address any suggestions or 
concerns to your newsletter editor (that’s me). 
 
The attendance at the January 11th emergency 
member meeting was disappointing.  Our member-
ship chairman agreed to make some phone calls to 

encourage attendance at our Pasadena meetings, 
and Barbara Barrett has agreed to return as 
secretary for this coming year. 
 

Current Chapter Officers 
 

Pres. Larry Harsha ................... LandCharsha@Yahoo.com 
Treas. Vic Thomas ............... halaulaschool57@Yahoo.com 
Newsletter. Walter White ..................... wsquared@GTE.net 
Membership:  Michael Warner .......... mmw726@Gmail.com 
Area V Director. Steven Lacey ... Seabear991@Verizon.net 
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